
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

October 13, 2008                                           Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of October 6, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to go into executive session at 8:46 a.m. for fifteen 

minutes to discuss non-elective personnel.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  

Motion carried.  Those present were the commissioners and Sandy Cline, Health/Aging 

Coordinator.  They returned to regular session at 9:01 a.m.  The commissioners gave 

Sandy permission to meet with Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, on the situation. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on legal issues. 

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, gave an update on what he has been doing.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, and Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed 

roads and bridges of the county.  John gave Bruce the revised contract between City of 

Salina and Ottawa County for the landfill hauling.  Bruce approved the contract, and the 

commissioners signed it.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 16.  Ken reported on employee 

matters.   

 

Ken Stelter, Custodian, visited on courthouse maintenance. 

   

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.   


